Strategic Planning and Budget Study Committee

March 10, 2010

Bibb Graves Conference Room

The Strategic Planning and Budget Study Committee (SPBS) meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm by Chair Brenda Webb.  The following committee members were present:  Mr. Ben Baker, Dr. Kerry Gatlin, Ms. Martha Hickman, Dr. Andrew Luna, Dr. Alan Medders, Dr. Steve Smith, Dr. John Thornell, and Dr. Kristy Van Rensselaer.  Absentees were:  Ms. Tera Kirkman, Mr. Mark Linder, Dr. Anna Lott, Mr. David Shields, Ms. Lynn Underwood, and Mr. Daniel Wagner.  Other attendees were:  Ms. Donna Tipps.

A change was made to the agenda.  Under new business, 4b (Housing scholarships for honor students) was added.

Dr. Kristy Van Rensselaer made the motion to approve the February 10 minutes.  Mr. Baker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Old Business

Dr. Smith gave an update on financial support from the Alabama Legislature.  He noted that according to Bob Hill there would be no proration.

He distributed a handout concerning PACT dated February 25 which stated that the “Alabama House approves PACT bailout package.”  

Dr. Smith reported that UNA was $900,000 over budget from Spring semester tuition for undergraduates, $600,000 under for non-residents, and $35,000 under for graduate students.  

He also reported that a hospital insurance increase of $500,000 was reduced to $250,000 and that 

retirement was a ½ basis point up.

These were information items for the committee.

New Business
A. Chair Webb presented a proposal to investigate a four-day work week to determine cost savings and to be as green as possible.  This would require an extension of days and would need to be considered for the long term.  
B. The following new expenditures requests were made:

1. Dr. Thornell requested a new position to assist the Coordinator for Sponsored Research (Attachment C).

Dr. Thornell noted that due to Dr. Priscilla Holland’s retirement that he and President Cale have requested that Dr. Tanja Blackstone extend her current responsibilities.  She will now serve as Coordinator of Sponsored Research.  Administrative support will be needed for Dr. Blackstone.   Estimated salary is $30,000 and a background in research would be required.  Existing salary dollars will be reallocated to fund this position for the first year.  The position would begin in August or September.  After discussion, Dr. Thornell made a motion to consider creating the administrative support position.  Dr. Gatlin seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

2. Dr. Thornell requested a new position in Student Financial Services (Attachment D).  

Due to a position being redefined as Scholarship Manager in Financial Services, an entry level position is needed to ensure compliance with federal regulations and to provide service to students who seek assistance.  Reallocation of funds will be used to fund the new position.  After discussion, Dr. Thornell made a motion for a reassignment of existing funds for a new position in the office of Financial Services.  Dr. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
3.  Dr. Thornell requested a graduate assistant position for the Department of Health, Physical Education, & Recreation for fall and spring (Attachment E).

Person hired for this position would supervise the UNA Wellness Center.  Dr. Thornell is proposing that graduate students in the position of Graduate Assistants be assigned to function as supervisors.  This would be a new line item.  Cost for the spring and fall semesters would be $10,000 ($5,000 applied to tuition and $5,000 applied to graduate assistant stipend).  This was an information item for the committee and will be tabled for a later date.

4.  Mr. Mark Linder requested funding for athletic scholarships (Attachment E-2).

Chair Webb presented Mr. Linder’s request in his absence.  Mr. Linder in his request noted that Phase 4 had not been implemented last year.  He noted that current recruiting makes the process of determining the number of scholarships and the amounts needed difficult due to the timing of budgeting decisions.  Mr. Linder is requesting Phase 4 funding of $32,000 and an additional $125,000 to meet the NCAA limits.  The request is based on the projection of $181/credit hour and no changes in room and board.    

For use in discussion, Dr. Smith distributed the “Fixed Cost Increases and Other Requests for FY 2009-2010”  as an information item for the committee to have a general idea of budgeting requests.  It was noted in discussion by Dr. Medders that five out of twelve sports are not fully funded.  There was discussion also of fees generated by sports need to be considered.  Chair Webb noted that other scholarship requests have not been presented yet.  Mr. Linder’s request will be tabled until other scholarship requests are known.  Chair Webb will contact others for their requests.
4b.  Dr. Thornell informed the committee of a dilemma concerning housing scholarships.  Housing scholarships are offered to honor students on UNA’s website.  There are currently not enough funds available.  Total expenses for the 2010-2011 year are $45,000.  Funds of $13,000 are available and funds of $12,000 are available from the endowment fund leaving a shortage of $20,000.  It was noted that offers are being made now to students.  After discussion, Dr. Smith made a motion to cover the additional expenses at a future time.  Dr. Medders seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

5.  Dr. Thornell presented a request for Faculty Salary Shift from Summer School Budget to University Budget (Attachment E-3).  

It was noted that several line items have been removed from the summer budget to the University budget.  Dr. Thornell requested that the salary of $7,388 for the Director of the University Swimming Pool be moved from the Summer budget to the University budget.  He requests that this be included in the “Fixed Costs Increases and Other Requests” list.

C. A handout (Attachment F) presented 10 fixed costs increases from Dr. Thornell for Academic Affairs to be added to the Fixed Costs list.  Chair Webb noted a change on Request 9.  Due to time constraint, these will be considered at a later date.  

Information Items
Chair Webb informed the committee that the recommendation from the SPBS Committee to maintain faculty summer salaries at 10% went forward to Dr. Thornell and to President Cale on February 11.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Westmoreland
